HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday 3rd March, 2008

	1.
	Present: Bob Musgrave, John Brunskill, Hilary & Simon Bull (Bookings Secretaries), Alistair Cook, Anne Mainwaring (Secretary), Graham Markham (Treasurer), Andrew Simpson and Brian Wilson
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies for absence:

James Fletcher, Jean Hodgkinson, Mary Kitchin, Tim Pritt and Charlotte Tierney.
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last meeting, 7th January, 2008 had been circulated and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising.

a) PAT Testing

This has now been carried out, and has included some equipment in the Stanage Hall. Hirers have been charged £3.00 per item for this service.

John Brunskill reported that the Indoor Bowls Club’s extension lead had gone missing, he was invited to use one of the two belonging to the Hall.

b) Trophy Box.

Andrew had made a box for the Community Award and this was to be hung in the Main Hall. The Committee was most appreciative of Andrew’s work.

c) Memorial Hall Website.

Andrew had made preliminary enquiries about setting up a website for the Hall. Initial costs would be £2.79, plus £2.00 per month. He would need some input from Hilary and Simon. Alistair reported that both parish councils were working on a village website, but this was someway off yet. It was hoped that a link between the two would be ultimately established.


	A.SIMPSON

	5.
	Maintenance: 

Roof: A replacement roof for the Main Hall would have to go back on the Agenda. Vandals had climbed on the roof and had damaged it in two places. Footballs from the Hardplay area had also damaged the blue slate tiles on the Lawrence Hall, these had been replaced. The wall at the back of the car park  had been completed and barbed wire had been fixed to one of the easier climbs on to the roof.

Heating. Hallamshire Heating has fitted new control box for CH, however they had been asked to replace the radiator valve in the Sampson Room.

Porch Door

During the recent severe gales, a pane of glass in one of the new porch doors had shattered. This had been quickly dealt with, first with tape and then replaced with toughened glass.

Fire Regulations.

A Fire Risk Assessment had been carried out. 3 more extinguishers had been ordered. A new contract had been agreed with Chubbs, the new appliances must be fitted on the walls. A further Fire Risk Assessment would be carried out with overnight Camps in mind. It is possible that we should have to cancel overnight camps in future, if the cost of new apparatus is too great.

Sampson Room

Leaking pipe had been repaired.

Notice Board

New notice board had been hung in the porch, for statutory notices only. Plaque awarding Lottery Grant had been attached to an outside wall.


	A.MAINWARING (Agenda)

B.MUSGRAVE

B.WILSON



	6.
	Stanage Hall/Youth Club

New Lease

A letter had been received from Jon Litherland saying that he was doing all he could to proceed with this Lease.

Doors

The new doors were nearly ready, and would be fitted soon.


	B.WILSON

	7.
	Hearing Aid Loop System

This had received mixed reception. The Committee knew little about the working of this system, Anne was asked to liaise with John Dalton and ask if the sound system of the film equipment had been plugged into the loop system at the recent film showing. A notice needed to be put up, informing hall hirers of the availability of the loop.
	A.MAINWARING

	8.
	Film Club

Jean had asked the Committee to discuss possible charges for the hire of the film equipment, which was the property of the Hall. Two potential hirers had enquired about the use. It was agreed to let these two have it FoC in this instance, but discussion would be needed for future events. The Committee would insist that a member of the film club would be present to set it up, and that a contact name would be needed. It was thought that a charge would have to be made, in order to pay for any extra bulbs, maintenance and possible replacement equipment.


	J.HODGKINSON

	9
	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer reported that he was having to make large withdrawals from our deposit account to cover the large bills for maintenance. After the payment of the Youth Club doors, we should have to reduce spending until our reserves had increased again.

It was proposed by Alistair Cook and seconded by Brian Wilson that the hiring fees for both halls should be increased by 5% wef 01.04.08. This was Agreed.
	

	10
	Bookings Report.

No major issues have arisen since the last meeting.

The Hiring Agreement had been time consuming, but was working well.
	

	11
	Correspondence

a) An email had been received from James Fletcher, his work commitments have meant that he cannot attend as many meetings has he would like, but he has offered to remain on the Committee as a consultant. The Committee welcomed his continued support.

b) An e-mail had been received from Tim Pritt in respect of storage space for his church. At present the Players were reluctant to give up any space, representation would be made to the Players at their next meeting. 
	

	12
	Any Other Business.

Sanitary Bins. Anne had received three quotes, and was meeting a representative in the Hall this week. She was asked to ascertain from the younger generation, if these were really necessary.

Deputy Chairman

The Chairman asked for nominations for a Deputy Chairman, it was agreed to ask if Jean would take this on.


	A.MAINWARING

A.MAINWARING

	13
	Date of next Meeting : Tuesday April 29th, 2008


	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Tuesday April 29th 2008, at

7.30 in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall

1. Present – 

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (3rd March 2008) (See attached).

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

Trophy Box 

Deputy Chairman 

Fire Regulations

Sanitary Bins

Space for Tim Pritt/The Living Hope Church
5. Maintenance –

On going maintenance problems – Brian.

Heating - ? Hallamshire fitted new radiator valve in Sampson Room – 

6.
Roof

7. Stanage Hall/Youth Club – 

Lease

Youth Club Doors

8. Loop System

9. Film Club – Jean to report

Cost of hiring equipment, which is owned by the Memorial Hall, to other organizations.

10. Treasurer’s Report

11. Bookings Report

12.
 Website

13.  Correspondence – Anne – Temporary Events Notice – (TENs)

14.  Any other Business –

Date of Next Meeting : Monday, 7th July 2008 (? Check Gala dates).
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